
HAPPENINGS this week at  CPFUMC 
04/28/2021 

PLEASE find ALL of the church announcements and happenings on the website:  https://cpfumc.org   

If you prefer NOT to receive these Happenings each Wednesday, please reply and let us know that.  

ALL INSIDE Sunday Worship & Other Activities have been canceled until further notice 
IN-PERSON OUTDOOR SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICES     8:30am   &    

LIVE STREAMING SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICES 10am 
LINKS for the Sunday Service AND the Sunday Bulletin are on our website homepage  

  More HELP finding the service information is below ……. 

REGISTER ONLINE TO ATTEND OUR  OUTDOOR CHURCH SERVICES 

 

 
I can renew my mind when I spend time with God each 

day 

 

  Prayers and Celebrations https://cpfumc.org   

 

PRAYERS for Help and Healing :   
…  

Priscilla Gregory Lots has happened since 4-12.  Cissy's foot didn't look right to her later that week, and 
she saw another podiatrist on the 15th (her podiatrist was out of town).  He felt like it was probably okay, but 
had been wrapped too tightly, post-toe surgery.  When she saw her podiatrist on the 21st, he was not happy w/ 
the way her toe was healing and referred her to a wound care doctor who also does 'hyperbaric' 
treatment.  She is to start these treatments on May 3, and was told that she will need 2 hour treatments Mon-
Fri for some time.  (Hyperbaric treatment "involves breathing pure oxygen in a pressurized environment......to 
treat many conditions... .. including wounds that may not heal as a result of diabetes....".) 
 

Pamela Gonzalez   Please keep the family of Pamela Packard Moots 
in your Prayers. 
 

Janice Burris  Prayers for Cliff,  having some health issues. 
 

Karen Packard  Let us Pray for God’s mercy and justice as our  
 legislatures consider laws that will provide for 
 racial justice. 
 

Margaret McClintock   Help us to listen to each other and hear what 
 is being said. 
 

Brenda Higgins Sue Sidney.  Sorry for your loss. Prayers lifted 
up to you and your family.  Love. 
 

Sergio Longoria  David looking to get hired at Wilco’s EMS 
 
Glenda Morrison. Prayers for my cousin Travis who has Pancreatic Cancer and has gone through 2 

treatments of Chemo this far. 
 
Debbie MacCarroll. Prayers for my cousin, Bob Brown who suffered Pulmonary Embolism and is now in 

rehab after 10 days in the hospital. 
 
Pamela Clinch. Prayers for all those struggling with Mental Illness. 

https://cpfumc.org/
https://cpfumc.org/


Parthenia Hughes Keys. Asking for Prayers for my sister-in-law Judy Marshall she has Pancreatic Cancer. 
 
Parthenia Hughes Keys. Prayers for my cousin Gary Sutton struggling with Alcoholism.  
 
Karen Bowker. Prayers for my granddaughter, Ryleigh who is having issues with her mother. 
 

 

 April 2021/May 2021                  HAPPENINGS THIS WEEK!! 

May 2 at 11:30 am 
We are moving the pumpkin palettes to a new location from MMB to utility road meadow.  
If you want some brief exercise and have a pickup truck, please come help if convenient.  
 
RED SHIRTS    ALL men welcome; Zoom contact Dave Sidney  
May 5th 1st Wednesday - Zoom at 8:30 am  
Fridays at Randall’s 9:00 am 
 

APRIL/MAY 2021 CALENDAR               THIS WEEK  AT CPFUMC cpfumc.org  

THURSDAY,  April 29th   
10am Book Club Virtually 

11:15 am Membership Care  
FRIDAY   April 30th 
SATURDAY May 1st  
SUNDAY May 2nd moving pumpkin palettes to new location 

8:30am In Person Outdoor Worship (to attend sign-up on website   cpfumc.org  ) 
9:00am Children’s Sunday school class via Zoom  
10:00am Live Streamed Worship Service on Facebook (go to Facebook.com/CedarParkFUMC or click the link on the 

CPFUMC.org   homepage)  
1:00pm  Bible Study -.Genesis   

MONDAY May 3rd   Trustees meeting 6:30-7:30 
TUESDAY, May 4th    
9:30am   Service of Morning Prayer led by Pastor Peter via Zoom (email Peter to attend)  

10-10:30a HCCM food collection in the Parking Lot ..600 W Park   
10:00am   Bible discussion group via Zoom  

WEDNESDAY, May 5th  
8:45am  Men’s “Red Shirt” Fellowship ZOOM 8:45     

Please check the calendar on our website…….. as it is changing often  . 

MAY 2ND        BE LIGHT YOUTH ZOOM ROOM  

• Looking Forward: Please join us for BE LIGHT YOUTH happenings listed below. We are a soft landing in a 
world of rough edges. We are CDC compliant and Safe Gatherings compliant.  
•  

• Eastertide Greetings Y'all - this Sunday BE LIGHT YOUTH will be joining in with the ACH work day (finally some 
help to get the rocks done-yippee!!).  SEE SHANNON'S NOTE BELOW.  Please bring mask, water bottle, 
gloves etc.  We will be at the start so please come with lunch done.  Stay as long as you are able - the whole 
time would be great but if you can just do a couple hours - it's good. Please let me know who all from your 
home will be joining us to support both the church and the ACH so Shannon can plan and prioritize 
workers/projects.  Peace, Suzette  512-694-2175 

•   

•  

• This weekend, May 2nd, we would like to have a work party with our students' families, teachers, and 
church volunteers.  We are beginning the process of clearing the area for our new raised bed garden as 
well as finish with the serenity gardens.  We would like to ask any family members of the students that 
attend A Child's Haven that are available to help, this Sunday from 11:30-3:00p.m., to please let us 
know.  We especially need your help if you have a truck that we can use to help move the pumpkin 



pallets out of the new garden area.  We appreciate all of you and we are looking forward to our new 
school garden.  

• Thank you, 

• Shannon P. Parker, Director 

• A Child's Haven Preschool 
•  

• GRADUATING SENIORS!!!   

• Save the date:  Sunday, May 16, 2021 

• Outdoor worship Celebration at 8:30am 
• We will lift up your accomplishments, pray over you and a few other things. 
• This year we have:  Spring Middleton, Karsten Lundstrom and Sarah Longoria 
•  PLEASE contact Pastor Suzette (suzette@cpfumc.org) if you have any other graduating senior in your life we 

should recognize ASAP.  Be on the lookout for more details via email this week. 
•   

• MOTHER'S DAY Celebration  PICTURES WANTED 

•  We'd like to recognize our moms this year with a photo collage of all those who brought Y'ALL up in this world.  It 

does NOT have to be biological.  Any person who has served a mother in your life would be wonderful.  It may be 
mom by herself of with her family.  Whatever moves your heart. 

• Please send a picture of your mother along with her name and the names of her child(ren) to peter@cpfumc.org 
by WED. MAY 5TH (the sooner the better) to be compiled.  We will share the collection of LOVE during the 10am 
worship on May 9th. 

 For those interested in following our United Methodist chaplain serving on the Appalachian Trail, check out the 
article Pastor Suzette referred to in worship on Sunday's mission moment. 
Stories from the Mission Field via the Rio Texas website:  www.riotexas/stories   

You are also able to follow his daily postings directly on the Appalachian Trail Chaplain 
Facebook and website. 
 

• Holy Land Trip May 30- June 7 
• SAVE the DATE:  UMARMY June 27- JULY 3 Corpus Christi 
• UMARMY Mixed June 27-July 3rd in Corpus Christi   

 
 
 

MAY 2ND    1PM  SUNDAY ADULT STUDY    GENESIS  

From: Steve Howard      
The Followers of the Word Sunday (1-2PM) Bible  

 

  
We will finish Genesis May 2nd! 
I will send out the Zoom invite for this Sunday. 
 

AND……Ecclesiastes Bible study will begin on May16 led by Todd Greer. Contact Todd for details 
and to get on the sign-up list. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:suzette@cpfumc.org
mailto:peter@cpfumc.org
http://www.riotexas/stories
https://www.facebook.com/AppalachianTrailChaplain/
https://www.facebook.com/AppalachianTrailChaplain/
http://appalachiantrailchaplain.com/


THURS, APR 29TH SPEND   LENT   EXPLORING 10AM 

SPEND LENT EXPLORING THE MOST POPULAR SERMON EVER DELIVERED 
 A forty-day devotional experience will be offered during the season of Lent, using 

Amy-Jill Levine’s latest book “Toward the Kingdom of Heaven: 40 Daily 
Readings on the Sermon on the Mount.    
This book provides daily readings from the Bible along with Professor Levine’s 
reflections as a guide to what Jesus in Matthew’s gospel calls the “hard road” 
through the “narrow gate.”   
Pastor Peter will lead a Zoom discussion each week of the prior six days of 
readings from the book, for six consecutive Thursdays at 10am, beginning 
February 25 and ending whenever we finish.  The book will be available to 
purchase for $15.  Email Peter@cpfumc.org to participate.    
 

MAY 2ND CHOIR  

 We will  practice on Sunday May 2nd after second service (11:15) and hope to record on May 16th after we 

rehearse  
 

MISSION HILL COUNTRY COMMUNITY MINISTRIES (HCCM) GOD BLESS YOU ALL !! 

Neither rain nor snow will deter Bob Bowker who is at the Church parking lot from 10:00 until 10:30 on 
Tuesdays for anyone who would like to drop food off, which he will then take up to HCCM.  There is a box on 
the front porch of the church for donations also.  Any questions please give me a call,  Bob cell 512-771-1680      
CPFUMC donations to HCCM week of April 27th  
Food / Health Care 
Week    131 pounds 
Ytd      1,670 pounds 
This week we had a donation to the Thrift Store of men’s socks 
 
THANK YOU TO ALL WHO PARTICIPATED 
 
 
Bob  

Please  RE-MEMBER with prayers and cards and calls  ….  

Please remember to contact these folks and others  
during these weeks with cards, calls, notes of some kind.  Those in care facilities are NOT currently able to 
have visitors so are needing a little extra TLC…… 

Mona Cannell 
1606 Carriage Hills 
Trl 
Cedar Park, 78613 

Andy Carver 
109 Estrella Crossing 
#101 
Georgetown, TX 78628. 
512 350 6705   

Marilyn Hartman 
The Pointe 
450 Discovery Blvd   

Cedar Park, TX 78613 

Cynthia Lawrence 
The Springs Rhab 
1500 Cottonwood Creek 
Cedar Park, TX 78613 

737.843. 7011 (new!!) 
 

Myrl McKellar 
The Pointe 
450 Discovery Blvd   
Cedar Park, TX 
78613 
512.966.3063 

myrlpointe@yahoo.com 

Diann Russell 
1503 N Woodstone 
Cedar Park, 78613 
512.496.8794 

 dhjr99@yahoo.com   

Lillian Smith 
The Pointe 
450 Discovery Blvd   

Cedar Park, TX 78613 

Marsha Venable  
2112 West Riviera Drive 
Cedar Park, TX 78613 
512.257.9698 
 

Adalid Verastegui 
700 Spring Brook Lane 
Leander, Tx 78641 

Holly Laughlin 
13213 Fawn Valley Dr. 
Cedar Park, Tx 78613 

  

mailto:Peter@cpfumc.org
mailto:dhjr99@yahoo.com


TODAY SANCTUARY RECONSTRUCTION WEATHER DAMAGE 

 
Trustee’s Spring Work List is largely done.  Thank you for all the help.  One of the last tasks, which took a team 
to do, is highlighted here.  Thanks to Anita, David Gibbs, Pam Clinch, Dewayne Mosier and Jane’s Hilton and 
Howard, and Neil Howard, the tool shed is actually functional now. 
 
Before, the pumpkin tents were a jumble and the shelves filled with dead paint, etc. 

 
In just one hour on Saturday morning the team met and created two sets of 
tents for the Pumpkin Patch (one main tent and a backup) and cleaned out 
the shed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Here is the team that did the work: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
And here is the result…. Amazing, Grace! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 MAY 2021 UM NEWS DAILY DIGEST  FAIR. FAITHFUL. TRUSTED.  
 

Dear United Methodist Men of the Rio Texas Annual Conference of the United Methodist Church: 

 
Greetings, I hope you and your family are doing well.  This letter is to inform you of our annual business 
meeting.  Elections will be held and possible related items may be discussed and voted on.  The retreat portion 
of our annual meeting will be held virtually later this summer.  

Our meeting is scheduled for Saturday, May 15, 2021 at 10:00 am in the parking lot across from Saint Paul 
United Methodist Church San Antonio TX (508 Center Street San Antonio, Texas 78202).  The parking lot is 
located on the corner of Center Street and North Mesquite Street.  We prefer to voluntarily meet in the parking 
lot.  You have the option to stay in your vehicle, stand or sit outside physically spaced according to CDC, 
federal, state, county and city government health guidelines and ordinances.  We are also asking that 
attendees wear a CDC recommended face mask. 

In closing, I want to say thank you for your support of United Methodist Men’s Ministries through your 
continued chartering and EMS subscriptions.   We look forward to seeing you soon, be safe and we are 
praying for you. 

 Yours in Christ, 

 Charles McGarity 

Rio Texas Conference United Methodist Men’s President  

cmcgarity_umm@att.net 

www.riotexasumm.org 

 

mailto:cmcgarity_umm@att.net
http://www.riotexasumm.org/


Dear CPFUMC Members, 
Exciting things are happening inside the sanctuary.  Have you seen the renovation video update from Sergio 
and Debra?  If you have not seen the video, you will find it on the church’s website homepage, cpfumc.org.  
Sergio is working with the insurance company for the restoration. 
 
July 4th, do not forget, exciting things will happen.  The Church Council has chosen this as a target date for 
inside services.  Please keep the re-opening in your prayers. 
 
Our social media presence is essential to keeping our church thriving.  The LAN Administrator and the live 
stream team have gone above and beyond expectations.  Did you know there are three ways to watch the live 
stream video on Sunday morning?  Go to the church’s website home page and click the link. 
 

 
 
From YouTube or Facebook, you can make notes of your attendance, prayer requests, and make other 
comments.  Our live stream team makes sure we stay in touch with you. 
 
A Child’s Haven has four summer camps this summer for preschool-age children.  For more information, visit 
their website, achildshavenpreschool.com, under the Summer Camps tab. 
 

 
Unfortunately, no one has stepped forward to lead the church’s VBS program this summer.  Our church has 
held the same camp for several years.  We have trained volunteer staff and curriculum if your wish to continue 
with the same camp.  We need you to come in and organize.  Please  Contact Carolyn Smith, 
carolynsmith2215@gmail.com or 512.970.9087. as soon as possible. 
 
As people are looking for a new church home, the physical appearance of the church is essential.  A big thank 
you to all who helped with the Trustees’ workdays.  It is only through your actions that the church always looks 
so great. 
 
Are you finding yourself with a few spare hours each week?  Please consider volunteering at Hill Country 
Committee Ministries thrift store.  If you would like to find out more information, please contact Anita Martin. 
 

mailto:carolynsmith2215@gmail.com


 
 
Have you looked at the tasks of the church and told yourself, “I can do that”?  Yes, you can.  Right now, 
creativity is needed.  We need you to help.  There are many tasks where you can help.  Please let us where 
you would like to volunteer. 
 
We hope to hear from you soon, 
Carolyn 
Council Chair 

 

 
 

 

 
HILL COUNTRY COMMUNITY MINISTRIES (HCCM) 

THRIFT STORE VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 
 
 
In January 2020, the United Methodist Women (UMW) organized their mission projects for the year.  I was 
charged with organizing workdays at the Thrift Store.   Six of us worked our first assignment on March 7 and 
then the COVID Pandemic arrived.  This event changed many things for the country and our church.   
Since the vaccine is now available, we hope to start up this vital ministry again.  We donate food and money to 
this organization, but they are also need hands-on volunteers.  When we volunteered, they asked for a four-
hour commitment.   We discovered that standing on our feet for four hours was difficult.  We might be able to 
share a shift from 9:00-11:00 a.m. or 12:00–1:00 p.m. for example.  They need the most help on Friday and 
Saturday, so we are hoping to volunteer as a church once or twice a month.  If you prefer to work with your 
church members, please contact me.  If you prefer to work alone on your own schedule, please email the 
thriftstore@hccm.org or call 512-334-6464 to get more information.   
The Thrift Store is open Monday–Saturday from 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. and located at 1501 Leander Drive, 
Building C, Leander, TX.  Across from McDonalds on US-183 and Crystal Falls Pkwy in Leander. 
Thank you for your consideration. 
Anita Martin 
512-250-0739 
anitamartin1705@gmail.com 

 

 

 

REGISTER ONLINE TO ATTEND OUR  OUTDOOR CHURCH SERVICES 
 

 
 

GOOD NEWS   CHILD’S HAVEN  (ACH) NOW ENROLLING   

 Great News: 
Shannon P. Parker, Director A Child's Haven      512-335-9540  

 

mailto:thriftstore@hccm.org
http://achildshavenpreschool.com/


 

  

    

  

    

  

    

 


